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SUBJECT:





Resolution calling upon the United States Congress to amend the Medicare legislation so that it includes coverage of the cost of hearing aids.


On April 17, 2000, the Committee on Aging will hold a hearing on Proposed Resolution 1209-A, which calls upon the United States Congress to amend the Medicare legislation so that it includes coverage of hearing aids.







BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS

According to the League for the Hard of Hearing, 28.6% of people aged 65 and older have a measurable hearing loss, totaling 9,700,000 Medicare enrollees.  However, Medicare does not cover the cost of hearing aids. Testimony received from the League for the Hard of Hearing at a New York City Council Committee on Aging hearing held on November 22, 1999, explained that the reason Medicare does not cover hearing aids is that, in the 1950’s, the act of Congress that established Medicare specifically referred to hearing aids as non-medically necessary prosthetic devices.


However, hearing aids are the third most widely used assistive devices, following eye glasses and canes, and are the most effective therapeutic devices available for those with a hearing loss.  Untreated hearing loss can have serious emotional and social consequences for older persons. For many of those with mental health problems, hearing loss is either a precipitating or a contributing factor.  On May 26, 1999, the National Council on Aging (NCOA) released a study, which surveyed 2,300 hearing-impaired adults age 50 and older, on the consequences of untreated hearing loss for seniors.  The study revealed that those with untreated hearing loss were more likely to report depression, anxiety and paranoia and were less likely to participate in organized social activities, compared to those who wore hearing aids.  


According to the League for the Hard of Hearing: (1) approximately 50% of seniors with hearing loss (totaling 4,850,000 of Medicare enrollees) are recommended to receive hearing aids by audiologists and dispensers, (2) reports of market performance indicate that 20% of such seniors (970,000) will actually purchase a hearing aid, and (3) hearing aid consumers purchase new hearing aids every 5.25 years, which means that annually 171,000 Medicare beneficiaries would benefit from expanded coverage of Medicare that includes assistive hearing devices.  Many advocates believe that hearing aids should be partially covered by Medicare at the rate of $500.00 per hearing-impaired person, less any amount received as a partial benefit for hearing aids through a managed care program.


The Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA) is the single most inclusive and important law ever passed regarding equal access for people with disabilities, which includes those with hearing impairments.  Therefore, if Congress included sufficient funding in the national budget partially cover the cost of hearing aids, it would extend the benefits of the ADA to many of those in need of help, that is, seniors who are sufficiently hearing-impaired as to require the use of hearing aids.
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